

Horse Pen Run Meeting Minutes  
July 10, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. in the Parkway meeting room.

In attendance: Benu, Carlos, Debi, Robert, Steve and David

Absent: Rob, Tony and Aaron

Emerson gave an update on the Bridge project. A very good discussion followed about the Bridge.

The Committee has received The Service Project Plan.

There are two concerns that the Committee has---The Committee would like to see a Scaled drawing of the bridge, to review and comment on. Also, the Committee would like to see someone with a Construction or Engineering expertise, review the construction concept of the Bridge.

After Emerson gave his update concern was expressed about the depth of the footers and the lumber being proposed for the span of the bridge. It was suggested that 2x12's doubled up be used. Also, the depth of the anchors (should be 2-3 feet).

The Committee received another report from Susan on the Bat project.

Also, an update on the grass cutting done in HPR- all necessary grass cutting has been done. No further grass cutting projected.

Thank you, Debi, Carlos, and David, for moving three mounds of wood chips. We will still need more wood chips for other areas in HPR.

Update on the flower garden- All planting, weed pulling, etc. done.

Update on the staining of the benches/tables/etc.-I need to contract Mike (PMP) to get a schedule to remove and replace some of the boards on the benches and tables.

Status of the Trekker- no longer functioning. Committee has agreed to allow the Trekker to be picked up and removed from the Maintenance area.

Status of the Cub grass cutter-- Steve will check and advise if the blade, carburetor and other parts can be obtained to fix the Cub grass cutter